Hon. League Secretary’s Report to the Men’s Annual General Meeting & Hansells League Annual General Meeting on 10th December 2017

My first year as League Secretary has been enjoyable with some difficulties along the way. There have been a few postponements during the season due to teams unable to raise enough players to field a team. Most of the postponed games were rearranged successfully but there were three unfulfilled fixtures at the end of the season which is not a satisfactory situation.
To this end the proposed changes to the league rules if passed at the AGM will help to improve this situation for next season.
I understand that is sometimes difficult to field teams but clubs must try to adhere to rule 9 and field a team where possible and if necessary with the minimum amount of 9 players.
Unfortunately we did have a few games postponed due to bad weather. Two Wednesdays were almost completely wiped out in the West area, which is obviously unavoidable but in a lot of cases I wasn't advised that the game was postponed and also the date when the game had been rearranged which I would ask Club Captains and Secretaries to try and address next season. Also I must remind clubs that when a game is postponed the home team must offer their opponents a minimum of two dates but not more than four within four days of the original fixture as per league rule 8.
On a more positive note the first season of all teams submitting results by email has worked well with the results being received within two days of the game being played in nearly all cases.
Congratulations to all of the zone winners last season and to Norfolk Bowling Club B who beat Mundford in the final to win the W P Baker Cup and to Kings Lynn who beat Hingham in the final of the Hansells Cup.
The league structure has been addressed for next season. Unfortunately two teams withdrew before the start of last season, Wymondham Dell C and Hunstanton C and Holt and Gissing B are not registering a team for next season. The main change in the proposed changes to the league structure for next season is the reduction from ten teams to eight in North one. This will help reduce the fixture congestion in that zone and leave some more dates free for other competitions in the county schedule.
To conclude, if voted for at the AGM, I hope to continue in the role next season and would like to thank all of the members of the management committee and Allan Covell the Webmanager for the help they have given me during my first season 
Mark Elliott

Hon. League Secretary
